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          October 7, 2020 
 

                                           Information Letter no. 21-2020 
 
 
 
Dear Member Federations,  
 
It is our pleasure to inform you that due to  the COVID-19 global pandemic, President of the 
EFC Stanislav Pozdnyakov has allocated additional funds in amount of 90 000 EUR.                              
This support is aimed to minimize losses related to the consequences of the global pandemic. 
 
In practice, each fully paid member of the EFC has a deposit with the EFC bank for the amount 
of 2 000,00 EUR that can be used as: 
 

• a deposit to pay the EFC membership fee for next year; 

• a deposit to pay for EFC licenses for the next season; 

• a deposit to pay for the 2021 European Championships entry fees; 

• source to refund the purchase of equipment for fencers. 
 
For your convenience I have prepared a special form to be filled and sent back to my email 
address by the end of November this year.  
 
We hope that these funds will assist in your daily functioning in these unusual and difficult 
times for everybody.  
 
 

 
                 Yours faithfully, 
 

 
 
 

    …………………………… 
Jacek Słupski 

    Secretary General 
 


